Yorkshire Village Master Association
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING MINUTES


Date: February 27, 2014
Association Clubhouse, 2 Canal View Drive, Lawrenceville, NJ
Meeting start time: 7:30 pm

Meeting end time:  8:20 pm

CALL TO ORDER

Stan called meeting to order at 7:40pm
ROLL CALL

Attendees: 

Board Members Stan Karuzis, President, Padmini Sabanayagam, Treasurer, Manish Sharma, Secretary, Scott Harris, Vice President.
Tricie Kohut, TMK Property Management & Consulting, LLC

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

N/A
MANAGEMENT REPORT:

(Executive Session Only).

HOMEOWNER FORUM:
No homeowners attended.
OLD BUSINESS:
Tricie advised that the owners that have enrolled in the estatements through SouthData have increased from 38 to 58 since December.
Tricie confirmed her correspondence with Brenda Kraemer of the township of Lawrence indicating that the police will not conduct the speed analysis until the weather conditions improve, Tricie to follow up with her on April 1st.

Tricie confirmed that the email distribution list has increased since the November meeting.

Discussion on the reported legalities related to the open space area behind Richards Road, Tricie confirmed that none of the owners that reported they had something in writing from their closing stating that the area would remain open space and not built upon have submitted nothing.  Tricie to request a mark out from the township to find out the exact location of the open space in conjunction with the individual lots.
Further discussion, Manish discussed the possibility of installing security cameras if the board proceeded with the installation of a new tennis court or basketball court in the open space area.  Scott indicating there would be nowhere to run the lines to that area, and it would potentially be a breach in privacy to the owners surrounding that area.

Discussion on the fence that would potentially surround this area being of a higher grade vs. a regular chain link to make it more difficult for anyone to cut or break into it.  Further, it was discussed the option of installing a key fob system which would allow management to disconnect an owners access in the event of non payment or violations.
Tricie reviewed the pending light pole installation through PSE&G will be installed in between #6 and 8 Canoe Road, and in front of #14 Canoe.  The rep. through PSE&G confirmed that the light by #14 will resolve the issues at the intersection of Canoe and Yorkshire.

NEW BUSINESS:
Discussion on the proposed light installation at the tennis court, Tricie advised that the when she had met with the rep from PSE&G the day prior she had him assess the tennis court area as well as the photos sent by Manish.  Tricie confirmed that he referred to them as “Stadium Lighting”, and although they would not be as bright as an actual stadium they would require electricity to be run to the area, the installation of extended poles and either sensors or timers.  Further he confirmed that the Association would also be facing a monthly electrical bill, which Tricie confirmed was not budgeted for.  Manish to look at other options for solar to see if they can be of a brighter light, at the same time Tricie is having PSE&G draft an estimate for the installation of lights and the estimated monthly costs.

Tricie to try to obtain estimates from Avalon Run East on the electric around their tennis courts.

Padmini brought up the discussion point regarding looking into contacting the township on adding a cross walk between Province Line Road and both sides of  the Association for owners who are crossing to get to the pool.  Tricie to contact the traffic bureau in the police department to start dialogue
MEETING ADJOURNED

Therefore, having no further business to discuss, the meeting was adjourned by the Board at 8:20pm
Next meeting date TBD
Respectfully submitted,

Tricie Kohut, CMCA,AMS, NNA

President & Managing Agent

TMK Property Management
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